STATE OF WASHINGTON,

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office « 3190 160th Ave SE ¢ Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 ¢ 425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service * Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

April 26, 2018

Ms. Kristina Westbrook

Recycled Water Program Lead

King County DNRP, Wastewater Treatment Division
201 S Jackson Street

KSC-NR-0512

Seattle, WA 98104

Mr. Jeff Lafer

NPDES Permit Administrator

King County DNRP, Wastewater Treatment Division
201 S Jackson Street .
KSC-NR-0512

Seattle, WA 98104

Re:  Permit Renewal Application
Permit No. WA0032182; City of Carnation WWTP And Reclaimed Water Permit

Dear Ms. Westbrook and Mr. Lafer:

The Department of Ecology acknowledges receiving an application for permit renewal for the
City of Carnation Wastewater and Reclaimed Water Treatment Plant on December 29, 2017.
The applications have been reviewed and accepted as complete on April 18,2018.

Your current permit has an expiration date of December 31, 2018. Renewal of your permit is
in process; however, the permit may not be issued by the expiration date. If your new permit
is not issued and effective by the current permit’s expiration date, then the current permit and
its terms and conditions are administratively extended and will remain in effect and
enforceable until Ecology issues a new permit and it becomes effective for your facility, in
accordance with the Washington State Administrative Procedures Act (RCW 34.05.422(3))
and Washington Administrative Code 173-220-180(5).

State law requires the c1rcu1at10n and publication of notices which describe the proposed
issuance of new or renewed state reclaimed water permits. This is intended to allow the
public to be aware of and comment on such actions.

Enclosed is a copy of the public notice that will be pubhshed in the Snoqualmie Valley
Record on May 4 and 11, 2018. A similar notice will be mailed from this office to agencies, -
groups and individuals that have requested such notices for this geographic area. Another
public notice will be published when the draft permit has been prepared.
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If you have any questions regarding the development of your renewal permit, please contact
Shawn McKone at (425) 649-7037 or Email at shmc461(@ecy.wa.gov

Sincerely, '

Tricia Miller

Permit Coordinatqr
Northwest Regional Office
y 9171 96380 0935 0164 4576 31

By Certified Mail - 9171 9690 0935 0164 4576 24

ce: Shawn McKone, P.E., Permit Manager
Chris Smith, PARIS Coordinator
Central Files: Alderwood WWTP; WA002082-6; WQ 1.1



